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PARENT PERMISSION FORM – COLLEGE BOARD S.A.T. EXAM – March 6, 2019 

Dear Parent/Guardian of 11th Grade Students: 

On March 6, 2019, the College Board is offering an opportunity for 11th grade students to take the S.A.T. exam 

at their own school site during the school day, instead of a Saturday.   

To this end, the Bonita USD will pay for the cost of the S.A.T. exam, including the essay, for any 11th grade 

student who wishes to take this exam on March 6 on the Bonita High School campus.  This will provide 11th  

grade students a free one-time opportunity to complete a major step of the 4-year college admissions 

requirement. Students will still be encouraged to take this exam again at their own cost either in June or the fall 

semester of senior year.   

In order for us to adequately prepare for this exam, and register your student with the College Board, you are 

asked to sign this permission form below and return it to your counselor or Mrs. Sullivan in the main office by 

Wednesday, December 12.  There is no need to register on-line – this form is all that is required.  More 

information will be forthcoming as the date approaches.  These are the stipulations that students agree to: 

 All students taking the School Day S.A.T. Exam on March 6, 2019 must complete all portions of the 

S.A.T., including the essay. 

 

 Students are responsible for making up all classwork for classes missed. 

 

 Permission form must be signed and submitted to the counselor or the office by December 12 – this will 

confirm registration for the March 6th S.A.T. at Bonita High School – not to be done on-line.  
 

 Students will not be admitted to the exam after the exam has begun. 
 

A list of students registered will be posted shortly thereafter.  Only students registered  will be permitted to sit 

for the exam. 

 

 

Student Name (print) ________________________           _____________________   

                          Last                            First 

 

Student signature __________________________        Date ________________  

 

Parent Signature ___________________________        Date ________________ 

 

Sincerely, 

Gene Pizzolo 

Assistant Principal 


